
From: Mark Davidson <mdavidson@msa-ps.com> 
Sent: Monday, May 2, 2022 11:34 AM 
To: Herbst, Barbara J - DNR 
Subject: RE: Post closure modification - additional information Douglas 

County Forestry Parking lot 
Attachments: solon springs.pdf; solon springs pics.pdf 
 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization.  
Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is 
safe. 

 

Barb, 
There was not an existing site map but I included a historical aerial photo from google maps.  I have also 
included the photos from the demolition in March 2021.  I could not find any information regarding 
what (if anything) is still remaining onsite. 
Thanks, 
Mark 
 

 

  Mark Davidson, PG | Senior Project Hydrogeologist 
MSA Professional Services, Inc. 

100% Employee Owned 

+1 (218) 499-3184 
    

 

From: Herbst, Barbara J - DNR <barbara.herbst@wisconsin.gov>  
Sent: Monday, May 2, 2022 10:54 AM 
To: Mark Davidson <mdavidson@msa-ps.com> 
Subject: RE: Post closure modification - additional information Douglas County Forestry Parking lot 
 
Thank you!  Do you have an overlay of where the building was (I understand that it has been removed 
already)? Is the concrete floor of the building still in place? Do you have any current site pics? 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 

Barb Herbst 
Phone: (715) 492-1891 
Barbara.Herbst@Wisconsin.gov 
 

 

From: Mark Davidson <mdavidson@msa-ps.com>  
Sent: Monday, May 2, 2022 10:44 AM 
To: Herbst, Barbara J - DNR <barbara.herbst@wisconsin.gov> 
Cc: Jeff Anderson <jkanderson@msa-ps.com> 
Subject: Post closure modification - additional information Douglas County Forestry Parking lot 



 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization.  
Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is 
safe. 

 

Barb, 
In response to your voicemail, please see the attached plans for the retaining wall and 
regrading/repaving of the parking lot for the Former Smith Union 72 post closure modification in Solon 
Springs.  I was told that we would not need a fee for the post closure modification so we have not 
submitted any money at this time (not sure why the box was checked but I apologize for the 
confusion).  Please contact either Jeff or myself if you have any questions or need any additional 
information. 
Thanks, 
Mark 
 

 

  Mark Davidson, PG | Senior Project Hydrogeologist 
MSA Professional Services, Inc. 

100% Employee Owned 

+1 (218) 499-3184 
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